
 
 
 
 

International Carriage Drivers Association 
 

 
MEMORANDUM  
 
To:  Manuel Bandeira de Mello, Director of Driving FEI 
 Joaquín Medina Garcia, Chairman Driving Committee FEI 
Copy: Committee ICDA 
From:  Marie de Ronde-Oudemans, Secretary General ICDA 
Date: December 9, 2024 
 
Re:  Measurement of carriage track widths – clarification  
 Letter FEI, November 27, 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Manu, 
 
 
Thank you very much for your swift reply of November 27, 2024. We do realize that the request for postponing 
implementation of Appendix 11, which is not a new rule but just a clarification, is late. From now on ICDA will be included in 
all correspondence as stakeholder to start with, so we are convinced that these kind of requests will be sent in time.  
 
Having that said, your reply received November 27, 2024 was based on Appendix 12, while we requested postponing or 
even better maintaining the existing technique measuring the carriage track width (Appendix 11, enforced January 1, 2025). 
 
We like to clarify our request with another important remark which we thought was clear: with the new way of measuring 
the majority of the carriages will not meet the requirements (minimum track width), therefore adjustments will be 
expensive and not possible to execute before January 1, 2025. A number of NFs and carriage manufacturers besides Van 
den Heuvel are preparing response, coordinated by ICDA.  
 
As mentioned earlier, the new measurement technique entails more cost athletes (the rubber needs to be replaced or the 
axles need to be widened to meet the minimum width). For American drivers whose carriages are manufactured in Europe 
it will be even more expensive to have their carriage wheels altered – timewise it cannot be done before January 1, 2025 as 
the driving season in Florida is in full swing.   
 
We hope that a solution will be found to address this matter. 
 
 
Best regards. 
 
Marie de Ronde-Oudemans 
On behalf of Committee ICDA 
 
 
Attachments: 

• Letter Bennington Carriages 

• Letter Lehel Carriages 

• Letter ECC European Class Carriages 

• Letter Van den Heuvel & Zn 

  



 
 
 
 

International Carriage Drivers Association 
 
  



 
 
 
 

International Carriage Drivers Association 
 

  



 
 
 
 

International Carriage Drivers Association 
  



 
 
 
 

International Carriage Drivers Association 
  



 
 
 
 

International Carriage Drivers Association 
  



 
 
 
 

International Carriage Drivers Association 
  



 
 
 
 

International Carriage Drivers Association 
 


